
Dear Whoever

I am writing to express my deep concerns regarding the proposed legislation to combat 
misinformation and disinformation, as it bears a troubling resemblance to the concept of 
the Ministry of Truth depicted in George Orwell's dystopian novel, "1984."

While the intention behind the legislation may be to safeguard the truth and protect 
society, the implications it presents for freedom of speech, information control, and 
government overreach cannot be ignored.

In "1984," the Ministry of Truth was responsible for rewriting history, manipulating 
information, and controlling the narrative to suit the ruling party's interests. This fictional 
institution exemplifies the dangers of a centralized power determining what is true and 
what is false. It stifles dissenting voices, and erodes the foundations of a free and open 
society which Australia has always been and prides itself on being. The proposed legislation, 
with its emphasis on monitoring, regulating, and enforcing online content, raises concerns 
about similar potential consequences.

By empowering the Australian Communications and Media Authority (ACMA) to combat 
misinformation and disinformation, the legislation risks consolidating the power of 
determining truth within a governmental body. Such concentration of authority opens the 
door to potential abuse, selective enforcement, and the silencing of dissenting opinions, 
effectively suppressing freedom of speech and impeding public discourse.

Furthermore, the legislation's potential impact on information control is deeply troubling. 
Orwell's "1984" warns us about the dangers of manipulating historical records and 
suppressing inconvenient truths to maintain a controlled narrative. Granting the ACMA the 
authority to enforce codes of practice and industry standards creates the potential for the 
suppression or distortion of information that may challenge the prevailing orthodoxy. This 
risks creating an environment where the truth is dictated by those in power rather than 
emerging through the diverse perspectives and open dialogue that a free society depends 
on.

It is essential to recognize that combatting misinformation and disinformation is a complex 
task that requires a nuanced approach. While the intention to protect society and promote 
accurate information is commendable, granting excessive power to regulatory bodies risks 
unintended consequences that undermine the very principles we seek to uphold. Instead, a 
comprehensive strategy that includes media literacy education, critical thinking skills, and 
fostering a culture of open dialogue can better equip individuals to navigate the 
complexities of the information age. By promoting informed citizens capable of discerning 
truth independently, we can create a society that values diverse opinions, robust debate, 
and the pursuit of knowledge.



In conclusion, I urge you to consider the implications of the proposed legislation in light of 
the warnings conveyed by Orwell's "1984" and the potential threats to freedom of speech, 
information control, and government overreach. Let us strive for a society that encourages 
critical thinking, respects freedom of expression, and protects the principles of an open and 
democratic society.

Thank you for considering my concerns. I hope that these considerations are taken into 
account during the legislative process.

Yours sincerely


